
 

 

ISSUE – 27     16th September 2016     Office Hours - 8:30am to 4:00pm - Monday to Thursday 
                                                                                       9:00am to 3.30pm - Friday 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 4 – Starts on Monday Oct 3rd 
 

Have a great Holiday and enjoy our wonderful region. 

 

 

The grade 6 class went on camp at Cape Conran. 

Every year at this time the senior students stay 

at the lodge at Conran and complete the 

Yeerung River walk and the Conran Coastal Walk. 

The scenery is stunning as we walk along the 

river and ocean. There are rock pools and sand 

dunes everywhere. Little creeks are a great place 

to stop play and eat. The Salmon rocks are a 

highlight as we head around to Eastern Beach. 

This is a superb camp that takes the students on 

a journey and shows the grade 6 students a 

small and beautiful part of our region. 

To balance this outdoors experience the grade 6 

students head to Melbourne for three days in 

term 4. They stay in Elizabeth Street and 

experience the excitement of living and 

exploring inner city Melbourne. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Winter Basketball Results 

I would like to congratulate every child who 

played basketball this winter season. I am 

very proud of the effort we all put in, the 

sportsmanship we showed in victory and 

defeat and the commitment we displayed to 

our team. 

When the smoke cleared the results were as 

follows. 

Seagulls under 12 girls – lost in the semi 

finals to our own Dolphins. What a great 

season girls. 

Dolphins under 12 girls – Runners up in their 

age group. Pictured to our left. Fantastic work 

girls and I know that Luke loved coaching you. 

Prawns under 10’s – Runners up in their age 

group. Lost the final by 2 goals. Great season 

and strong support. Well done and I know 

that Mr Floyd has enjoyed coaching you. 

Sharks – under 12 Boys – what a season. Slow 

start but improved every week. In the end the 

guys won the grand final. Mr Werrett is very 

proud of his team and has loved coaching 

these guys. 

 

Well done everyone!! 

 

The Grade 6 students took every opportunity at Conran to jump off sand dunes and splash in 

streams. A very special thank you to Luke, Robert and Nick for helping out. Our grade 6 

students are a fantastic bunch of young people who are very supportive of each other. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paynesville Library 

Holiday Program 

Free Screening of the movie The Jungle 

Book PG (5 – 12 yr olds)at the 

Paynesville Library. 

Monday September 19th 2pm – 4pm. 

Bookings essential – contact the library 

or the Shire. 

 



 

 

 

 



   

 

 

 

Above Left – Chloe and Darcy get ready for the evening performance. Above right – Chloe 

introduces John Williamson (Brodie Henery) as part of the Lip Sync Idol. 

 


